B O R O U G H   O F   K E T T E R I N G

A6 TOWNS FORUM

27th June 2012
Present: 
Councillor Jan Smith (KBC/BLTC) (Chair)

Councillor Allan Matthews (DTC) (Deputy Chair)

Councillor Mike Tebbutt (KBC/DTC)
 
Councillor David Soans (KBC/DTC)


Councillor Derek Zanger (KBC/BLTC)

Councillor Christopher Lamb (KBC/BSPC)


Councillor Neil Matthew (RTC)

Councillor Ruth Groome (KBC/BLTC)


Councillor Chris Groome (BLTC

 

Also Present:
Martin Hammond (Kettering Borough Council)

Steve Edwards (Kettering Borough Council)

Mark Gregory (East Midlands Ambulance Service)

Brendan Coleman (Kettering Borough Council)

Amy Nimmo (Committee Administrator - KBC)

12.A6TF.01
ELECTION OF CHAIR


It was proposed by Councillor Zanger and seconded by Councillor Lamb, and accordingly was

RESOLVED 
that Councillor Jan Smith was duly elected as Chair of the A6 Towns Forum for the municipal year 2012/13

12.A6TF.02
APPOINTMENT OF DEPUTY CHAIR


It was proposed by Councillor Tebbutt and seconded by Councillor Talbot, and accordingly was

RESOLVED 
that in his absence Councillor Alan Matthews be appointed Deputy Chair of the A6 Towns Forum for the municipal year 2012/13

12.A6TF.03
APOLOGIES

Apologies were received from Councillors Derbyshire, Jelley, Pote, Barby, Sergeant Eddie McDonald and Richard Longrigg from Nene Commissioning.
12.A6TF.04
MINUTES
RESOLVED
that the minutes of the meeting of the Committee held on 8th February 2012 be approved as a correct record and signed by the Chair
12.A6TF.05
MATTERS ARISING FROM THE MINUTES

None
12.A6TF.06
MEMBERS OF PUBLIC PRESENT WHO REQUEST RIGHT TO SPEAK

None
12.A6TF.07
DECLARATIONS OF INTEREST


None
12.A6TF.08
OLYMPIC TORCH
Steve Edwards attended the meeting and gave a presentation on the Olympic Torch travelling through Kettering, Geddington and Dingley.

Members expressed concerns regarding facilities available for school children along the torch 
route, and were assured plans were put in place for this.
Members wished to congratulate Environmental Care on the excellent displays of red, white and blue flowers in the town.
12.A6TF.09
EAST MIDLANDS AMBULANCE SERVICE

Mark Gregory from East Midlands Ambulance service attended the meeting and gave a presentation which outlined performance against response types and times, targets and current budget issues.

It was reported that the ambulance service were looking at co-sharing a premises with other emergency services in the area.  They were also investigating the possibility of training members of the fire service to carry out some types of first aid to help to relieve the pressures on the ambulance service.

12.A6TF.10
PUBLIC TOILETS

It was reported that all public toilets in Kettering Town Centre had now been removed and maps had been developed for car parks to show the location of facilities in the community schemes.

Rothwell wished to keep their public toilets open and an agreement with them was imminent. .

Discussions had been held in Burton Latimer with local businesses who felt that a community toilet scheme would be successful.  There would need to be a consultation by the Town Council on this issue with residents which would be addressed in the July local newsletter.

It was noted that discussions needed to take place in Desborough regarding access to facilities in the Library.
12.A6TF.11
POLICE STATISTICS AND COMMUNITY SAFETY

Due to an important operational need Sergeant Eddie McDonald was unable to attend the meeting but provided a handout for members of the forum which provided an overview of crime and anti social behaviour.



CRIME FIGURES

Burton Latimer

Overall increase on year to year of 31%, this was mainly due to burglary and vehicle theft.
Barton Seagrave
Overall increase on year to year of 10% due to criminal damage and burglary.
Rothwell
The overall figures showed an increase in crimes of 21%.  Overall increase on year to year of 5% which may now been solved following an arrest in the town
Desborough
Overall increase on year to year of 10% mainly due to fraud offences on ATM's and shoplifting
ASB FIGURES

It was reported that antisocial behaviour had decreased in all towns: -
· Barton Seagrave - decrease of 36% or 51 incidents

· Burton Latimer - decrease of 26% or 93 incidents

· Desborough - decrease of 30% or 160 incidents

· Rothwell - decrease of 29% or 181 incidents
Members raised a number of other issues, which would be fed back to Sergeant McDonald, including the issue of anti-social behaviour on Thistle Drive, Desborough. 

12.A6TF.12
NENE COMMISSIONING
It was reported that Nene Commissioning had given their apologies for the meeting and provided a circular to be distributed to the forum.

Members felt that this was unacceptable as they had specific questions to ask which the circular did not cover. Officers were asked to secure an undertaking with Nene Commissioning that they would engage with the Forum. 
12.A6TF.13
SITE SPECIFIC PROPOSALS LOCAL DEVELOPMENT DOCUMENT

A report was submitted to update members of the forum to the recent consultation held on the Site Specific Proposals Local Development Document (LDD) - Options paper.

It was noted that the consultation period had been extended until 21st May 2012.  2000 comments from 400 consultees had been received, which were currently in the process of being collated by officers.

12.A6TF.14
NEWSROUND

Burton Latimer

The Jubilee party was a success and included majorette dancers, guided walks of the town, a quiz and a cake that was cut by the Mayor of Burton Latimer Town Council.
The duck race would be taking place on 15th July.
The Civic Service was being held on 23rd July at 3.00 pm.

The Civic Centre flower beds had been stocked with flowers donated by local companies and were looking very nice.

The new bus routes and stops were proving very successful.

Burton Latimer now had a new vicar.


Rothwell

The carnival was being held on 14th July 

Rothwell Town Council obtained funding for their Jubilee party in the park which meant professional entertainers attended the event which was very successful.


An incident of copper theft took place at Rothwell fair and was not picked up by CCTV as it had not been working for 16 days which the town council felt was unacceptable.


Desborough

The Desborough Carnival was being held on 30th June.

The Recreation Ground had been awarded QE2 Status and was now a protected  Park.

12.A6TF.15
TOWN/RURAL FORUM FEEDBACK

None
12.A6TF.16
ITEMS FOR FUTURE AGENDAS

· Core Spatial Strategy

· Wind Farm Update from Rural Forum

· Neighbourhood Watch and Dog Watch

· Parish Council Funding

· Youth Outreach

· Heritage Centres

· Fire Safety in the Home

· Keep Healthy

· Rockingham Forest Trust 
12.A6TF.17
ANY OTHER BUSINESS

None
(The meeting started at 7.00 pm and ended at 8.30 pm)

Signed …………………………………………….

Chair

AN

A6 Towns Forum No. 

(27.06.12)

